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Monday    SCHOOL & OFFICES CLOSED 

      12:10pm Daily MASS, Chapel 

Tuesday     SCHOOL & OFFICES CLOSED 

Wednesday  SCHOOL CLOSED  

       9:30am BIRTHDAY BRUNCH, McGurk Room 

   12:10pm Daily MASS, Chapel   

Thursday     

Friday   9:00am STAFF MEETING, McGurk Room 

Saturday     3:30pm  CONFESSION, Church 

Sunday         

 

Dear parishioners, 

Happy feast of the Holy Family! On this feast, we are 

reminded about the Holy family in Nazareth and the 

respect and obedience that they gave each other. Let’s try 

to imitate the Holy Family and make our own houses 

places of prayer, respect and love! 

 

From an address by Saint Paul VI, pope 

 

Nazareth, a model 

 

Nazareth is a kind of school where we may begin to 

discover what Christ’s life was like and even to understand 

his Gospel. Here we can observe and ponder the simple 

appeal of the way God’s Son came to be known, profound 

yet full of hidden meaning. And gradually we may even 

learn to imitate him. 

 

Here we can learn to realize who Christ really is. And here 

we can sense and take account of the conditions and 

circumstances that surrounded and affected his life on 

earth: the places, the tenor of the times, the culture, the 

language, religious customs, in brief, everything which Jesus 

used to make himself known to the world. Here everything 

speaks to us, everything has meaning. Here we can learn 

the importance of spiritual discipline for all who wish to 

follow Christ and to live by the teachings of his Gospel. 

 

How I would like to return to my childhood and attend 

the simple yet profound school that is Nazareth! How 

wonderful to be close to Mary, learning again the lesson of 

the true meaning of life, learning again God’s truths. But 

here we are only on pilgrimage. Time presses and I must set 

aside my desire to stay and carry on my education in the 

Gospel, for that education is never finished. But I cannot 

leave without recalling, briefly and in passing; some 

thoughts I take with me from Nazareth. 

 

First, we learn from its silence. If only we could once again 

appreciate its great value. We need this wonderful state of 

mind, beset as we are by the cacophony of strident protests 

and conflicting claims so characteristic of these turbulent 

times. The silence of Nazareth should teach us how to 

meditate in peace and quiet, to reflect on the deeply 

spiritual, and to be open to the voice of God’s inner 

wisdom and the counsel of his true teachers. Nazareth can 

teach us the value of study and preparation, of meditation, 

of a well-ordered personal spiritual life, and of silent prayer 

that is known only to God. 

 

Second, we learn about family life. May Nazareth serve as 

a model of what the family should be. May it show us the 

family’s holy and enduring character and exemplify its basic 

function in society: a community of love and sharing, 

beautiful for the problems it poses and the rewards it 

brings, in sum, the perfect setting for rearing children—and 

for this there is no substitute. 

 

Finally, in Nazareth, the home of a craftsman’s son, we 

learn about work and the discipline it entails. I would 

especially like to recognize its value—demanding yet 

redeeming—and to give it proper respect. I would remind 

everyone that work has its own dignity. On the other 

hand, it is not an end in itself. Its value and free character, 

however, derive not only from its place in the economic 

system, as they say, but rather from the purpose it serves. 

 

In closing, may I express my deep regard for people 

everywhere who work for a living. To them I would point 

out their great model, Christ their brother, our Lord and 

God, who is their prophet in every cause that promotes 

their well-being. 

 

Know that you’re all in my prayers, and Happy Octave! 
 

Sincerely in Christ,  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Monday, December 31st  
12:10pm Daily MASS 

Vigil Mass 6:00pm Spanish  
Tuesday, January 1st: 

Holy Day Mass at 8:00am 
and 11:00am  

9:30am Mass at St. Francis 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 31, 2018 – VIGIL MASS 
       12:10pm †Gary Gregg/Marilyn Gregg   

 6:00pm Mass (Spanish Mass) 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 1, 2019 – Holy Mary, Mother of God 
         8:00am  †Martha Robinson/Don & Colleen Schiltz 

 9:30am People of the Parish 

    (St. Francis of Assisi, Newkirk, OK) 

        11:00am †Patti Evans/Clement & Betty Collogan  

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 2, 2019 
       12:10am †Catherine Houser/Peggy O’Leary 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 3, 2019 
    9:30am People of the Parish 

  (St. Francis of Assisi, Newkirk, OK)  

 4:00pm  The Residents of Via Christi Village 

  (Via Christi Village Chapel) 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 4, 2019  

 7:00am  †Mary Brown/Tim & Genny Coffman 

       12:10pm  In Thanksgiving for David Soto/Jess & Mel Soto 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 5, 2019 
 9:00am People of the Parish   

 5:00pm †Rev. Dave Cowden/Jimmy & Suzy Paschal 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 6, 2019 

     8:00am In Thanksgiving-Priests, Deacons, Parish Staff of St. 

Mary’s & St. Francis Catholic Churches 

         9:30am †MASS   (St. Francis Church, Newkirk) 

        11:00am †Oran Begwin/Cathy Hookanson 

          1:00pm People of the Parish    (Spanish Mass) 

 7:00pm People of the Parish  

       

 

 

 
 

Register with Saint Mary’s Church:  

Blessings and well wishes to our visitors 

interested in becoming members of St. 

Mary’s Church.  To register, please pick 

up a yellow registration card from the 

back of the Church or go online to 

www.stmarypc.com and download the registration 

form and drop it in the collection basket or by the 

Parish Office. 

RCIA will resume     

Tuesday,  January 8th in 

the McGurk Room of the 

Parish Center AT 7:00PM. 

 

Infant & Child Baptism, 2018 
Jocelyn Rose Wohler 

Jolie Angela Le 
Xavier Warren Pollard 

Mason James Friess 
John Patrick Cordell 

Lucy Kate Stephenson 
Ryleigh Ann Stephenson 

Maria Natalia Amaya Flores 
Abigail Hudson Hunsaker 

Ivy Mary Marchesoni 
Jayson Harvey Scott 

Mayson Christopher Scott 
 

ABUSE HOTLINE 
The Archdiocese of Oklahoma City through its programs, 
organizations and events, has numerous daily contacts with 
many children and young people.  It is, therefore, important 
that all Archdiocesan Personnel, clergy, seminarians, religious, 
employees and volunteers, protect the rights of children and 
be alert to the possibility for child abuse.  Under Oklahoma 
State law, all individuals MUST report an incident or 
suspicion of sexual abuse of a minor (person under 18 years of 
age) to the civil authorities.  The Oklahoma Department of 
Human Services has established a statewide abuse reporting 
hotline for reporting:  1-800-522-3511.  This number is 
available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  If you feel a child is in 
immediate danger of harm call 911. For the safety of children 
and the healing of victims, the Archdiocese of Oklahoma City 
provides an Abuse of Minors Pastoral Response Hotline for 
reporting the abuse of a minor (in the past or presently) by a 
member of the clergy or other church personnel:   1-405-720-
9878.    The Archdiocesan Victims Assistance Coordinator, a 
licensed professional counselor, will respond to calls to the 
Archdiocesan Pastoral Response Hotline.  A report to the 
Archdiocese does not relieve the individual of the duty to 
report child abuse to civil authorities as required by Oklahoma 
State Law.  In Oklahoma, failure to report child abuse is a 
misdemeanor punishable in law.  
 
 

 

 

Please Pray For those who need prayers:    Jeanette Vassar, 
Charlotte Meyer, Charlene Vap, Dora Behar, Cindy Wardlow,  Fran Baur,  Don 
Schiltz, Jeanne Glaser, Patsy Hastings, Bennie Westerman, Keith & Sue Behara, 
Eileen Spellman, Linda Courtney, George F. Brown, Martha Begwin, Teresa 
Epperson, Ted Thomas, Elaine Gray Calahan, Todd Hatchett, Gary Kirchmeyer, 
Donna Schlitz, Jim Sheets, Shelly Behar,  Jay Underwood, Jill Kestler,  Mary Knori, 
Hannah Boyer, Logan Blakey, Asher Dailey, Betty Dimond, Tyson Rutter, Diego 
Blanco, Mary Boor, Mark Ramsey, Betty Pino, Kaye Cunningham, Fred Spellman,  
Mary Hyatt,  Keith Goss, Carol Stewart, Raye Lynne Brown, Vivian Rose Graeff, Sue 
Odom, Barbara Spore, Jim Smith, Owen Greer, Scarlett Wimer, Alicia Aguilar, 
Audrey Ginn, Bill Hyatt, Regina Cadeñanes, Judy Cocci, Mike Gray, Lorrine McKain, 
Marcus Roggenbuck, Dakota Miller, Christopher Roggenbuck, Linda Cross, Mike & 
Jerry McGoldrich, Brian McCallen, Marianna Counter 

 

Weekly Income Report 

December 23, 2018 

Weekly Collection                   $23,190.78  

January 2019 Birthday Brunch is Wednesday, 

January 2
nd

 at 9:30am in the McGurk Room.  Please 

join us for a wonderful brunch and great company! 

Join us for Women's Bible Study 10am in the McGurk 

Room beginning January 10th.  Contact Bridgit at 382-

6010 to order a book and sign up for the study or with 

any questions.  You can also register online at the 

following link: 
https://ascensionpress.com/studies/35020/registrations/new 

Starting in 2019 St Mary’s will no longer accept 
food donations in church for the New Emergency 
Resource Agency Food Bank except on a few 
designated weekends that will be announced in 
advance during the year. Please watch for the 
announcements and thank you for your generosity. 
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